
We are seeking members of the 
Society interesting in 
volunteering to participate in 
Board committees.  It’s a great 
way to get more involved in the 
Museum and the Society.  

Please contact the Board chair 
Dr. Michel Beaulieu for more 
information & opportunities: 
msbeauli@gmail.com 

Join Our
Committees 

We need volunteers to help on 
Saturday 10 September 2022 
for Doors Open Thunder Bay 
2022. Volunteer opportunities 
include: Front Desk Attendant, 
Exhibit Assistant, and Doors 
Open Information Ambassadors. 
To sign up please contact: 
exhibits@thunderbaymuseum.com

This year during Doors Open 
Thunder Bay 2022 we’re 
offering back-of-house artifact 
collection storage tours, artifact 
displays on the early foodways 
and agricultural development in 
the area, as well as a 
museum-wide family-friendly 
scavenger hunt. FREE EVENT!
https://www.doorsopenontario.
on.ca/thunder-bay/thunder-bay

-museum

Doors Open
Thunder Bay 2022

Congratulations to Thunder Bay 
Historical Museum Society, Past 
President, Frank Gerry for 
receiving the Spirit of Thunder 
Bay Award for his 20+ years in 
service to the Society. A virtual 
presentation online and in local 
TV will take place on 28 June 
2022 at 6:30PM.

Spirit of Thunder
Bay Award

This all original 1979 Firebird Espirit (Red Bird) is a beautiful cruiser which has only 
had one owner. Never winter driven, this car has always been garaged and is 
rust-free. The interior is in incredible condition. With one professional repaint, the 
two-paint with pin striping is in excellent condition. The restored snowflake wheels 
are like new. This car is fully optioned from the factory including T-Top roof and 301 
c.i. V8 with 3 Speed Automatic Transmission. The factory radio was replaced with an 

aftermarket Concorde AM/FM, Cassette. This Red Bird 
Esprit would rate as a #2+ Driver. 

Tickets start at $15 each and must be purchased online. 
Scan the QR code or visit www.thunderbaymuseum.com 
for more information and to buy tickets.
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1979 Firebird Esprit (Redbird Edition) - $27,000 Appraised Value

2022 Classic Car eRaffle
Hello. Bonjour. Boozhoo. 

It is an honour that I am writing to you in my new 
capacity as the Society’s President and Chair of the 
Board of Directors. As many of you are aware, at the 

Annual General Meeting (AGM) Frank Gerry announced his intention of 
stepping down as President and Chair. Frank has served in this role for 18 years 
and has overseen significant changes in the structure of the Society both in 
terms of staff, board, and organizational growth. He will continue on the board 
as Past President and Chair of the Nominations Committee. 

At the first meeting of the Board of Directors, a new executive committee was 
constituted. Douglas Yahn has moved to Vice-President, Jenna L. Kirker is now 
Treasurer, and Nick Duplessis has joined the executive as Secretary. The AGM 
also saw some changes to board membership. Long-time volunteer and 
member of the board Diana Pallen made the decision not to seek 
reappointment. Diana’s advice, knowledge, and generosity will be missed. As a 
result, in addition to the re-appointment of several previously serving 
members, also joining the board for the first time are Temitope Moses Ojo (2 
year) a Doctoral Candidate in Forest Sciences at Lakehead University, Dr. 
George Patterson (3 Year) a retired Ministry of Natural Resources geologist, and 
Gregary Sanders (1 year) a Junior Lawyer with Du Vernet Stewart.  

Shortly after the AGM, the Board learned that Richard Longtin would be unable 
to continue due to the demands of his new job as the Vice-President External 
Relations of Red Deer Polytechnic. We wish Richard all the best on this new 
adventure. With an open spot, the Board appointed long-time member Karen 
Waite to fill-out the year. Karen is as Senior Policy Advisor with Indigenous 
Services Canada. More information about all the new board members and their 
roles in your Society can be found at the Museum’s website here: 
https://www.thunderbaymuseum.com/about-us/board-of-directors/  

The Board was also sad to receive news shortly after the AGM that long-time 
member Art Gunnell passed away. Representatives from the Society attended 
his Celebration of Life held on 3 April. Art was a long-time member and good 
friend to the Society and our condolences go out to his family and friends. The 
Board passed a Memorial Resolution at the April meeting and a full tribute to 
Art will appear in the 2022 issue of Papers & Records. 

As you will read in the rest of this newsletter, staff and volunteers have been 
busy over the past few months. I would like to thank them for their dedication 
and all the work they do! I would also like to encourage each of you to make 
sure to visit the museum in the coming months and, in particularly, check out 
the temporary exhibit galleries for exhibits about the Holocaust, Residential 
and Day Schools, Recent Artifact Acquisitions, POW Art, and Wendell Beckwith. 

All my best. 

Michel S. Beaulieu, PhD
President
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The Society recognizes the ongoing 
support of the City of Thunder Bay 

through its Cultural Funding Program

Your Thunder Bay Museum was able to reopen on visitors, researchers, and students on 
Monday, 26 July a�er being closed since Christmas of 2020.  It was a very successful reopening 
with 3 temporary exhibits wai�ng for visitors upon their arrival including, Science Norths: The 
Science of Guinness World Records, the 2021 Grand Na�onal Fibre Art Exhibi�on “Crossroads” 
and the Thunder Bay Quilters Guild “Reflec�ons” exhibit.  In the first month we were open we 
welcomed over ____ visitors through the door.  It is just fantas�c for our staff to get back to 
providing in-person services again.   

This summer also saw the two major projects come to frui�on behind the scenes.  First, thanks 
to the Canada Cultural Spaces Fund and the Ontario Job Crea�on Partnerships all of the shelving 
in the Archives was replaced with high density mobile racks provide by Equipment World, 
doubling the storage capacity.  In addi�on, an in-depth inventory, rehousing to acid free 
materials, and cataloging effort will improve our intellectual and physical control for the 
collec�on.  Second the Museum’s twenty-year-old HVAC units of which there are four protec�ng 
the collec�on were replaced, by contractor Clow Darling, through the support of the Museum 
Assistance Program.   

This summer also saw the dona�on of two important collec�ons from both Shelia Burnford and 
Susan Ross.  The archival collec�ons include artwork, correspondence, news clippings, notes, 
and other personal papers.  Prior to being donated to the Museum, the collec�ons had been 
loaned by the families to local filmmakers and historians Kelly Saxberg and Dr. Ron Harpelle and 
u�lized in their 2017 documentary, Long Walk Home: The Incredible Journey of Sheila Burnford. 
Credit is certainly due to the filmmakers for their efforts in preserving and caring for these 
important collec�ons prior their movement to a permanent home. Sheila Burnford was a writer 
who se�led in Port Arthur in 1951, best known for The Incredible Journey, which became a 
bestseller later made into a 1963 Disney film that premiered in Port Arthur.  Susan Ross was an 
ar�st, born in Port Arthur, who is most well known for her portraits of Indigenous peoples in 
Northern Ontario as well as Canada’s Arc�c region.  Burnford and Ross were close friends who 
travelled together to remote communi�es, with Ross sketching and pain�ng, and Burnford 
recording their experiences in books such as Without Reserve and One Woman’s Arctic. 

It has been a busy summer for your Museum staff and we look forward to seeing our members again for 
the lecture series and other events this fall. 

Executive Director:
Scott Bradley

Curator / Archivist:
Michael deJong

Chief Operating Officer:
Marcus Agombar

Education & Outreach 
Coordinator:

Marissa Nieminen

Collections Curator:
Sarah Silvestri

Exhibits Curator:
Sydney Belluz

Receptionist / Gift Shop:
Kathleen Jewett

Bookkeeper:
Karen Bortolin
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Recent and Upcoming Events at the Museum
NOW & THEN



At long last, our exhibit on the life and work of Wendell Beckwith will be open in early August. This exhibit will 
complement the film In Search of Wendell Beckwith, a partnership between the Museum and filmmaker Jim Hyder. Wendell 
lived alone on Best Island on Whitewater Lake in what is now Wabakimi Provincial Park, working on inventions and 
scientific theories, interacting with visitors, while supported by the generosity of Indigenous peoples living nearby with 
whom he forged a close relationship. Items from the Thunder Bay Museum’s permanent collection that he built and 
collected will be on display, as well as many photographs, scientific notes, and drawings. The film continues to be 
available through our website (https://www.thunderbaymuseum.com/beckwith-film-project/) and as always we are 
appreciative of our project partners, generous donors, the Museum’s Beckwith Committee, and supporters including the 
Government of Canada through the New Horizons for Seniors Program.

Exhibit opening August 2022

Wendell Beckwith Exhibit

Our Archives Renewal Project, generously supported by the Ontario Job 
Creation Partnership and the Museum Assistance Program, has been 
completed. Thanks to Andrew Turnbull, our Archival Assistant during this 
project for his hard work in making the project happen. New high-density 
shelving in the archives room has allowed for the 
cabinets used to store maps from the library to 
move into the archive. In their place, we have two 
new height-adjustable work stations just for 
researchers, one with a new computer for looking 
through our digitized photographs, newspapers, 
and other resources, and the other for examining 
paper-based archives. Book your appointment 
with our Curator/Archivist today!

Archives Renewal Project 
and New Research Facilities

Killing the Indian in the Child: Generations Lost focuses on the 
Canadian Residential School system and its enduring impacts on 
Survivors, their descendants, and Canadian society as a whole. We 
extend appreciation to our partners, Fort William First Nation and 
the Thunder Bay Indigenous Friendship Centre for their advisory 
role, and the Thunder Bay Art Gallery and the Thunder Bay Public 
Library for their assistance with local supplementary content.

Only available until October 2022 

Killing the Indian in the Child:
Generations Lost ENG | FR

In both official languages

Thunder Bay Indigenous Friendship Centre

The summer of 2022 will see many excellent and 
impactful exhibits at the Museum. “And in 1948 I 
Came to Canada”: the Holocaust in Six Dates on loan 
from the Montreal Holocaust Museum continues until 
late July. Thank you to our partners – particularly the 
Shaarey Shomayim Synagogue and the events 
planning committee that allowed us to plan a series 
of well-attended and appreciated events over the 
past few months. Thank you also to Dr. Gary Polonsky 
and Dr. Deborah Scharf for their loan of items that 
contributed to the exhibit.

Only available until 24 July 2022

“And in 1948, I came to Canada”: 
The Holocaust in Six Dates

ENG | FR
In both official languages

The Thunder Bay Museum is happy to announce that this year we are receiving funding 
support for ten summer students through Canada Summer Jobs, Young Canada Works: 
Canadian Museums Association, Ontario’s Summer Experience Program, and the Museum 
Assistance Program. Some familiar faces are returning once again, while others are brand 
new to the Museum team. Please welcome: Sage Brandie: Digital & Outreach Initiatives 
Assistant, Christine Green: Collections Archivist, Shylin Henits: Photo Archivist, Mari Knox: 
Education Program Planner, Chris Omeljaniuk: Newspaper Writer, Haileigh Riddell: 
Collections Assistant, Raquel Robbins: Collections Project Assistant, Adam Skaf: Outreach 
Coordinator, Ella Whitehead: Education Assistant, and Olivia Wood: Membership Services 
Assistant. Not included in the photos are Adam, Ella, and Olivia.

2022 Summer Students

Karen Waite
Senior Policy Advisor, 
Indigenous Services Canada

Gregary Sanders
Junior Lawyer,
Du Vernet Stewart

Temitope Moses Ojo
Doctoral Candidate (ABD),
Forest Sciences

George Patterson
Retired, Ministry of Natural 
Resources, Geologist

Welcome to our new Board Members 
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